
GROWING UP GREEN CHARTER SCHOOLS BOARD MEETING 
  
Board Meeting Date: Monday, June 16th, 2025, 7:00pm 
  
Location: ES1 - 39-27 28th Street, Queens, NY 11101 
 
In attendance:  
Matthew Greenberg (GUGCS Founder and Executive Director), Desmond Holliday (Executive 
Assistant to Matthew Greenberg), Anita Amoh (GUGCS Director of Finance), Marc Greenberg 
(Interim Board Chair), Leticha Fraser (School Leader of GUG I Middle School), Tomi Okuyemi 
(School Leader of GUG II Elementary School), Alissa Vera (School Leader of GUG II Middle 
School), Anabel Schmelz (School Leader of GUG I Elementary School), Rory James (GUG I 
Finance Manager), Christopher Cal (GUG Finance Team), Dian Baptiste (GUG II Finance 
Manager), Anne Levonen (Board Treasurer), Kiah Hufane (Board Trustee), Pastor Corwin 
Mason (Board Trustee), Danielle Williams (Board Trustee), Kelly Russotti (Board Secretary), 
Kadocia, Alicia Sledge, Susana Garcia, Wendy Castillo, Salvador Pulcha 
 
Commencement 
Marc Greenberg opened the meeting for Growing Up Green Charter Schools. 
 
Executive Director Report 
Matthew Greenberg presented the executive report for Growing Up Green Charter Schools. 
 
Previous Month’s Board Meeting Minutes 
Kiah Hufane moved to approve the May minutes for the Growing Up Green Charter Schools. 
Pastor Mason seconded the motion, all were in favor.  
 
Approving Policy Revisions 
Anne Levonen made the motion to approve the revisions made to the Admissions and 
Enrollment Policy, Kiah Hufane seconded the motion, all were in favor.  Marc Greenberg made 
the motion to approve the revisions made to the Discipline and Formal Complaints Policy, Anne 
Levonen seconded the motion, all were in favor.   Kiah Hufane made the motion to approve the 
revisions made to the Board Bylaws and Code of Ethics, Danielle Williams seconded the 
motion, all were in favor. 
 
End of Year Reflections 
School leaders presented updates from Growing Up Green. 
 
Financials 
Anita Amoh went through the summary financial reports for Growing Up Green Charter Schools. 
 
Next Year’s Budget 
Anne Levonen made a motion to approve the financials and budget for next school year.  Kelly 
Russotti seconded the motion, all were in favor. 


